
From: Charles Palmer
To: Jemberie, Shiferaw@DOT
Cc: OPR State Clearinghouse; gkathan@co.calaveras.us; MFlandreau@co.calaveras.ca.us; Ponce, Gregoria@DOT;

Joe DiGiorgio; Julia Richardson
Subject: RE: Caltrans comment letter - West Point and Wilseyville Wastewater Treatment project
Date: Tuesday, January 18, 2022 8:31:57 AM
Attachments: Drainage Mods_CCWD-WestPoint_WWTF.pdf

Shiferaw,
 
Our design consultant, Nexgen, has evaluated the potential runoff from our project site and
determined that a very small amount of the project site does slope toward the property entrance
and runoff could potentially reach the highway (State Route 26) right of way and add a small amount
of new, additional runoff to pre-existing drainage facilities.    Further analysis by Nexgen showed that
this runoff could be diverted away from the State’s right-of-way and reduced below pre-existing
levels by the addition of a small on-site culvert 12” to 16” diameter x 40’ long to our project.    We
intend to include the subject culvert in our project as a result of your comments.   Please let us know
if you would like to further discuss our project and the information presented herein and we can
schedule an online MS Teams meeting with Calaveras County Water District and our consultant,
Nexgen.
 
In regard to encroachment permits, we do not anticipate any work inside the Caltrans highway right
of way.    If need be, we will secure any necessary permits to complete the project work.
 
Best Regards,
 
 
Charles Palmer, P.E.
District Engineer
Calaveras County Water District
120 Toma Court
San Andreas, CA  95249
Phone: (209) 642-3209
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

From: Jemberie, Shiferaw@DOT <Shiferaw.Jemberie@dot.ca.gov> 
Sent: Tuesday, December 28, 2021 12:20 PM
To: Charles Palmer <CharlesP@ccwd.org>
Cc: state.clearinghouse@opr.ca.gov; gkathan@co.calaveras.us; MFlandreau@co.calaveras.ca.us;
Ponce, Gregoria@DOT <gregoria.ponce@dot.ca.gov>

mailto:CharlesP@ccwd.org
mailto:Shiferaw.Jemberie@dot.ca.gov
mailto:State.Clearinghouse@opr.ca.gov
mailto:gkathan@co.calaveras.us
mailto:MFlandreau@co.calaveras.ca.us
mailto:gregoria.ponce@dot.ca.gov
mailto:joedig@nexgenum.com
mailto:jrichardson@nexgenum.com
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CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization. Do not click links
or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is
safe.

Subject: Caltrans comment letter - West Point and Wilseyville Wastewater Treatment project
 

Good afternoon Mr. Palmer,
 
Attached please find Caltrans comment letter for the West Point
and Wilseyville Wastewater Treatment Plant project.
 
Please let me know if you have any questions.
 
Kind regards,
 
Shiferaw Jemberie
Transportation Planner
District 10 Rural Planning
Work Phone (209) 941-1947
1976 E. Dr. Martin Luther King Jr Blvd,  Stockton CA 95205
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